
 

Friday 25 September 2020 
 
Today saw the first of our School Governance Committee (SGC) meetings of the year.  Chaired by Gp Capt Nikki 
Thomas, it was a great opportunity to welcome some new faces and re-engage with the established 
committee.  We explored the core values and aims of the school and toured the school to observe how this is 
reflected.  The first formal meeting of the year is scheduled before half term, with a training session built into 
the schedule in December. 
 
Part of the tour involved project updates.  The postponed library and music room improvements are now back 
on, and we seek volunteers (with artistic flair or artistic enthusiasm!) to help with the creation of a giant 
‘bookshelf’ – it will involve a lot of painting!  If you would like to be involved please contact Miss Flynn in the 
first instance. 
 
As we settle into the rhythm of school life again, the children continue to impress with their positive attitudes 
and great teamwork.  During the distribution of Golden Mentions this week, it was very impressive to see how 
the children in each class gave genuine applause and expressed delight that their peer had been awarded – 
this is the Akrotiri way! 
 
Our joint effort on monitoring the use of helmets was a huge success and children continue to wear 
appropriate protective headgear.  We will, in liaison with the CJPU COMPOL and SBA police, run spot checks 
on this issue over the next few weeks.  Thank you everyone, for supporting with this. 
 
Finally, this week – the children had the most wonderful smiley faces for their annual school photographs.  The 
proofs will come out soon, and you will have the opportunity to select a package and order online via the 
unique pupil specific code. 
 
 
Have a wonderful weekend. 
 
Best wishes,  
Ben Turner 
Headmaster 
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